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The West Mercia Police and Crime Panel met on Monday 13 July 2021 and carried out a 
confirmation hearing of the recommended appointment of Pippa Mills as Chief Constable of 
West Mercia Police.  The members present were: 
 
Councillors: 



recommended to proceed with Pippa Mills’ appointment.  The Panel was impressed by her 
understanding of the complexity of policing West Mercia, her strong professional knowledge 


